
 

 

12th June 

Media Statement 

Superintendent Operations Phil Breban said: “Since our last update, this investigation has 

been continuing and we have received a number of – but not all –  the final UK experts reports 

into this complex and challenging matter. In additional, the UK National Crime Agency (NCA) 

has also visited Guernsey and worked with the investigating team to provide assistance and 

support in this case. The NCA provide this service to police forces across the UK, particularly 

in such cases as this one.  This joint working with the NCA has provided opportunities to build 

on the significant and detailed work undertaken so far. 

“We continue to work closely with the family of Mr Alps as this investigation continues.” 

 


